Town of Trinity



Council Meeting


          February 27, 2017
The Town of Trinity Council met at a regularly scheduled meeting February 27, 2017 in the Trinity Municipal Building with the meeting being called to order at 7:04 p.m. by Mayor Vaughn Goodwin.
Members present were Beth Burden, Brandi Logston, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Scott Owens, and Gordon Burden.  Absent was Richard Fortson Jr.
Motion made to approve the minutes from the last council meeting January 23, 2017 by Gordon with a 2nd by Brandi.  All voted yes.

Motion made to approve the minutes from the last work session meeting January 23, 2017 Gordon with a 2nd by Beth.  All voted yes.
Motion made to approve the minutes from the Special Call Meeting January 30, 2017 by Brandi with a 2nd by Beth.  All voted yes.
Motion made to pay the attached bills in the amount of $ 60,361.92 by Gordon with a 2nd by Scott.  All voted yes.  
Motion made to adopt Resolution 2017-01 allowing the Mayor to sign the contract with Fortiline Waterworks for the purchase of water meters by Gordon Burden with a 2nd by Scott Owens.  Voting yes were Beth Burden, Brandi Logston, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Scott Owens, and Gordon Burden.  Voting no were none. Contingent on the changes the council wanted to address concerning the indemnification clause and litigation in North Carolina.
Motion made to adopt Resolution 2017-02 allowing the Mayor to sign a contract with Renasant Bank for up to $500,000.00 to finance capital expenditures for the Water Department by Beth Burden with a 2nd by Scott Owens.  Voting yes were Beth Burden, Brandi Logston, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Scott Owens, and Gordon Burden.  Voting no were none. 
Motion made to approve a refund of $115.00 to Advanced Towing & Recovery for the overpayment of their business license by Scott with a 2nd by Gordon.  All voted yes.
Motion made to purchase a new Gravely mower for $9,109 from Garnett’s Lawn Equipment by Scott with a 2nd by Gordon.  All voted yes.

New business discussed was the ALM Convention is in Birmingham this year, Highway 20 Industrial Park, and the gas tax to have an ordinance ready for the next meeting to increase.  
Old business is to have a resolution ready at next council meeting to take down the stop sign at Old Trinity Road and Bryan Avenue, SADA out again and have been manually turning the tank on and off, booster pump station bids will be opened March 9th, will need to get the tank inspected and just have to decide if we want to enter into a 10 year contract for annual inspections.  Soccer fields were discussed, Fire Chief Pettey discussed the maintenance that the fire trucks are needing, Police Chief McLemore and department are very happy with their new safety vests. 
Motion made to adjourn by Scott with a 2nd by Gordon at 7:41 p.m. with all voting yes.
Respectfully Submitted:




Approved:

________________________________


____________________________________

Barbara L. Jones, Town Clerk



Mayor Vaughn Goodwin
